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Mr Oliver Cyriax
New Approaches to Contact

25 May 2004

Dear Oliver,

The Family Resolutions Pilot Project 
Thank you for your letters of 5 May to Bruce Clark and to me, following our meeting on 29 April. I found our discussions very helpful and I think it might be useful if I give some more detail here about the context of the Family Resolutions Pilot and its aims. Some of what I say will inevitably cover aspects of what we discussed and areas 

outlined in my letter of 6 April.

Both Margaret Hodge and Lord Filkin are committed to taking forward the Family 
Resolutions Pilot Project. This commitment is in the context of the Government's response to the recommendations set out in the Children Act Sub-Committee's Report "Making Contact Work'. The Project aims to help separating or separated parents reach agreement about contact and residence for their children, without needing formal family court proceedings. The pilot phase will test the effectiveness of a range of measures including information and advice and parental co-operation sessions. Since our meeting, Bruce Clarke has again spoken to Lord Filkin and the minister has reconfirmed his support for the Family Resolutions Pilot Project.
In designing and implementing the project, ministers fully understand the importance of drawing on the experience and lessons learned from other jurisdictions. Undoubtedly a great deal of good work has been done in the UK and elsewhere in this area and it is very important we do not work in isolation. In particular, the Project is drawing on the recommendations of the ad hoc group chaired by District Justice Nicholas Crichton. 
The project will promote good quality contact while, through screening and risk assessment, it will safeguard children from the risks of domestic violence, abuse and the adverse effects of their parents' conflict. The pilot will provide well presented relevant information and skills guidance in planning for co-operative parenting, as well as further support in reaching agreement.

However I am sure you can understand if I take this opportunity to underline that the pilot and subsequent national rollout will be operating in the context of the current statute law, as interpreted by case law judgments. In practice, this means relying on the current assumption of contact that has been established through case law, rather than 
developing new presumptions in the statute law. Therefore, the pilot will be based on the current principle, as set out in the Children Act 1989, that the child's welfare will be the paramount consideration. In this context, it is the quality of contact between a child and his/her non-resident parent rather than the simple quantum of contact that is the more important issue. Further, it is a key aim of the project to encourage parents to step back from the adult conflict and focus exclusively on the needs of their children. Therefore, the project cannot advocate a structured programme along the lines proposed by "New Approaches to Contact", in terms of specifying, from the outset, the quantity of contact. This focus on quality ahead of quantity will feature in the planning session(s), where both parents will be expected to work together to draw up their own plan for co-operative parenting. These plans will, of course, need to be flexible across time, as parents will need to adapt and develop them to reflect changing circumstances, such as their children growing older and becoming more independent.

I realise that discussions during the past year have frequently referred to "Early Interventions" and the "Florida model". This in part came about through the significant interest about what happens in Florida and our references to the recommendations of the ad hoc group chaired by District Judge Nicholas Crichton. However the title "Family Resolutions Pilot Project" was chosen to emphasise the key principle of parents continuing to work together in the best interest of their children, even if the adult relationship had broken down. Also, changing the title from "Early Interventions" acknowledges that although the intervention may take place early in terms of Court-based intervention, it is probably not at all early for the families.

As I mentioned above, we are very conscious of the value to be gained from looking at what other jurisdictions have done and this includes Australia, Canada, New Zealand, EU countries, the "Florida" model and the US generally. The pilot will include an independent review of court based interventions in other jurisdictions, with a clear account of the evaluation and monitoring undertaken. The pilot has no in-built assumption in favour of an already existing model.

Yours sincerely
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Althea Efunshile

Director, Safeguarding Children Group
